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ESSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

DRAFT Minutes of Essington Parish Council Annual meeting held on Monday 8th May 2017 at 7-00pm
PRESENT:
Councillor D. Clifft J P (Chairman)  Councillor M North
                             Councillor M Billingsley                  Councillor R Bradburn

                             Councillor D Clifft                            Councillor A Gibbons                            

                             Councillor P Lever                           Councillor K Pace                                                

                             Councillor J Smallman                     Councillor C Steel 
                             Councillor B Tarbuck                       Councillor B Whitehouse  
AGENDA ANNUAL COUNCIL MEETING

The Chairman Councillor David Clifft opened the meeting and welcomed Members.
2 residents from the Parish recorded the meeting.

Chairman's Report 2016/17
Essington Food Bank

The Food Bank continues to support local families and we are thankful to the organisations and people for their contributions in order to keep it running.  

Around 10 families use the Food Bank each week.  Over the Christmas period over 70 families received support from the Food Bank, which also provided Christmas gifts for children.  Both Denise and I manned the Food Bank, making deliveries Christmas Eve, Christmas Day, Boxing Day, Christmas week, New Year’s Eve and New Year’s Day.

Essington Job Club

The Job Club, which is Facebook based is well supported and used.  90 local jobs are posted every week day in the Walsall, Wolverhampton and Cannock areas. 
Councillors Surgeries 

Both Councillor Pete Lever and myself continue to hold monthly Surgeries which allow residents direct access to support. We both have heavy Case Loads dealing with a wide range of enquiries including... Housing issues, enforcement matters, environmental issues, Police matters, Highways problems, planning and neighbour disputes, to name but a few. 

Major Planning Applications 

Most of the year as been taken up with the two DX Freight applications.  These applications produced much paper work, endless meetings, Public Meetings and lobbying.  It also provided local residents the opportunity to engage and witness democracy first hand; particularly those who attended The South Staffordshire Council, Planning Committee Meetings.

After nearly 2 years of campaigning, attending meetings with residents, planning meetings, legal meetings Essington Parish Council, invested public money and time in campaigning against the 2 planning applications  & a appeal application.  DX Freight  announced on Tuesday 18th April that they withdrawing the Appeal Notice and walking away from Essington completely.  They are now considering other sites in the West Midlands.  I know this news is a huge relief to many residents it also reduces me Case Load immensely, had the appeal gone ahead, it would have generated mountings of paper work.

I have called an urgent meeting with Councillor Peter Lever & the landowners, to discuss the future of the land.  The meeting is due to take place on Thursday 27th April.

We continue the campaigns against the ROF Link Road at Westcroft and the M54/M6/M6 Toll Road.

We are also supporting Sneyd Lane residents towards a solution to bring an end to their flooding problems.  I would like to thank Councillor Mandy Cole for her hard work in dealing with this frustrating matter.

Community Groups 

Essington Parish Council continues to support many Community Groups including, Essington Parish Council Over 50s Group, Flower Club, The Tea Rooms Dance Club, Upper Sneyd Road & Kitchen Lane Residents Association, Essington Allotments Association, Swan Park and many more.

The Old School Tea Rooms

The Tea Rooms continues to be a huge success going from strength to strength.  The facilities are a great Community asset, providing a much needed meeting place for residents, groups and businesses.  We also provide work experience opportunities both for local schools and individuals, employment for local residents and much need additional income for the Parish Council, with this financial year 2016/17 generating £12,000.
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The Tea Rooms Crafters, provide a much needed focal point and outlet for the local Crafters Community.

The Tea Rooms have also been celebrating after winning the prized ‘What’s On’ ‘Best Independent Café/Coffee Shop in Wolverhampton & The Black Country’.  The competition from other Tea Shops was very high, which makes the award more special.  Well done to all the staff for all their hard work.

Finances

Essington Parish Council continues to provide "Best Value".  Constantly scrutinising finances for savings and accessing Community Grants.  

Discussions made several years ago have put the Parish Council in a strong financial position.  However, we can't be complacent The Government continues to change funding streams, including the latest bomb-shell, the Business Rates Reform, which has effected the Parish Council.

Thank You...

I would like to thank the elected members of the Parish Council, for their endless and tiredness work.  None of the Parish Councillors receives payment for their roles.

Councillor Mrs Mavis North, Vice-Chairman of Essington Parish Council; a fantastic Vice-Chairman, level headed, unflappable and good friend.  Mavis is always there and is a good sounding board.  She has been my Vice-Chairman for all my years as Chairman of Essington Parish Council (14years) and as always given me her full support.  Thank you Mavis.

My thanks also include our members of staff, who go above and beyond their duties to deliver a first class service for our Great Community.  At the helm of this is Mrs Chris Gracey, Clerk to the Council.  Chris, is a first class Clerk and a great access to Essington Parish Council and like all our staff, she goes far beyond her duties.

and finally...

I am very proud to be Chairman of a Parish Council which is so diverse. It is proactive and at the forefront of Community Leadership; one of the leading Parish Councils in Staffordshire and beyond.

Councillor David Clifft J P Chairman of Essington Parish Council.handed over the Chair to the Vice-Chairman Councillor Mavis North.
Councillor Mavis North(Vice-Chairman) asked for nominations for Chairman:
1.Election of Chairman of the Parish Council

      Councillor June Smallman proposed Councillor David J Clifft, was seconded by Councillor Maureen Billingsley RESOLVED
      that Councillor David Clifft be Chairman of the Council for the forthcoming year, Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
2.Acceptance of Office of Chairman

     Councillor David Clifft thanked Members for their support and made a declaration of Chairman’s acceptance of office and agreement
      to abide by the code of conduct and signed his declaration.      

     Councillors June Smallman  & Mavis North on behalf of the Council thanked the Chairman for all his continuing hard work
      in our community.
     The Chairman Councillor David Clifft asked Members for nominations for Vice-Chair.
3.Election of the Vice-Chairman of the Parish Council

     Councillor Beryl Tarbuck proposed Councillor Mavis North, seconded by Councillor Denise Clifft  and RESOLVED
      that Councillor Mavis North be Vice-Chairman for the forthcoming year. Councillor Chris Steel abstained.

     Councillor Beryl Tarbuck on behalf of the Council thanked the Vice-Chairman for all her continuing hard work in our community.

      4.Acceptance of Office of Vice-Chairman

     The Vice-Chairman Councillor Mavis North thanked Members for their support and made a declaration of Vice-Chairman’s acceptance

     of office and agreed to abide by the code of conduct and signed her declaration.
     5. Membership of Pools Committee

     RESOLVED that the Chairman & the Vice-Chairman, Councillors June Smallman, Bryn Whitehouse, Ken Pace, Bob Bradburn.
     6. Membership of Essington Community Centre Management Committee

     RESOLVED that the Chairman and Vice-Chairman and all Councillors be elected to the Management Committee.
     Date of next meeting 5th June 2017 at 7.00pm

7. Appointment of Outside Bodies

     a) Resolved that Councillor David Clifft and Councillor June Smallman be the Parish Councils representatives on South Staffordshire 
     Area Committee of Staffordshire Parish Councils Association.

     b) Resolved that Councillors David Clifft and Denise Clifft be the representatives on Wyrley Juniors Football Club committee.

     c) Resolved that Councillors Bryn Whitehouse & Ken Pace be the representatives on Police Accountability Forum.    
     d) Resolved that Chairman & Vice-Chairman Councillor Beryl Tarbuck be the Parish Councils representatives on Walsall
     Football Club committee plus 2 residents..
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e)Resolved that Chairman & Vice-Chairman & Councillors  Maureen Billingsley Ken Pace, Beryl Tarbuck  and Bryn Whitehouse
be the Parish Councils representative on the Golf Course Liaison Committee plus 2 residents.
f)  Responsibility for Tearoom & Crafters Room resolved that the Chairman, Vice-Chairman, Councillors Maureen Billinsgley &

Beryl Tarbuck.
g. Responsibility for Footpaths & Tree Wardens resolved that Councillors Peter Lever,,Ken Pace &  Bryn Whitehouse be the
 Council’s representatives.
h. Responsibility for the Over 50’s Club,Tea Dance & Flower Group resolved that the Councillor Mavis North Vice-Chairman and
 Councillors Beryl Tarbuck& June Smallman be the Council’s representative.   
    COUNCIL MEETING
    PUBLIC PARTICIPATION - None
   Councillor Bryn Whitehouse commented on the present format of the crime statistics presented monthly, which include statistics

   from Featherstone Prison.
   No crime report received for this month.
  1.APOLOGIES

  Councillors Mandy Cole & Denise James both tendered their apologies. 
  2. Declaration of Interests of MembeRS

  None   
  3. Minutes of the last meeting on the 10th April 2016
  Councillor Bryn Whitehouse proposed and Councillor June Smallman seconded that the minutes were a true record      
  4. Matters Arising (from last meetings minutes) – None Councillor Bryn Whitehouse asked for the open space to 

  remain on the agenda.

  19.20pm Councillor Bert Gibbons entered the chamber.

  5. County Councillors Report – None

  6.  ESSINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE PROPOSED REFURBISHMENT – Phase 11 – To be discussed at the next Management Meeting on 

  Monday 5th June 2017.
  7. a. Planning Applications submitted for approval during the month:
  17/00033/FUL Corridor linking Foxwood Care home & Essington Manor  Car Home Broad Lane – no objections

  17/00299/FUL Erection of utility/WC Block ancillary to the existing use on  the site @ The Stables Old Landy wood Lane – objections

  inappropriate development in the green belt not compliant with GB1.

  17/00372/FUL Proposed boundary fence @ 2 Sneyd Lane – Councillors to visit site.

  b. The following planning applications have been approved:  None
  c.   The following planning applications have been refused: None
  8. Correspondence – Councillor Bryn Whitehouse commented on works to be carried out on the pools by the friends group.
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9. FINANCE

A. To note the Councils Bank balances at 30.04.17 Current Account £88,102.88 Deposit Account. £16.86 Reserve Account 1 £533.00(Christmas Market) Reserve Account 2 £25.00(GBC) Reserve Account 3 £444.71(allotments) Charity Account £485.47 and Petty Cash £100 Less unpresented cheques £403.00

Reconciliation : Balance B/fwd    £51,866.27

           
     Plus receipts       £59,511.46

     Less payments    £22,072.75

     Balance c/fwd     £89,304.98

To RESOLVE that the following cheques be issued:-

	Chq No.


	Payee
	Details
	Nett (£)
	VAT (£)
	Total (£)

	103586
	JPE Holdings Ltd
	Allotment purchase
	4300.00
	860.00
	5160.00

	103587
	Veolia ES UK Ltd
	Refuse ECC March 2017
	329.70
	65.94
	395.64

	103588
	HMRC
	PAYE – April
	842.15
	-
	842.15

	103589
	V.Evans
	Internal audit 2016/17 
	53.24
	-
	53.24

	103590
	Alliance Disposables
	Cleaning materials ECC
	66.12
	13.23
	79.35

	103591
	Coinadrink Ltd
	T/R Stock March & April
	303.50
	-
	303.50

	103592
	Secom plc
	Additional alarm fobs
	31.25
	6.25
	37.50

	103593
	EPC
	Tearoom stock – February
	1174.07
	-
	1174.07

	103594
	EPC
	Tearoom stock – March
	1569.78
	-
	1569.78

	103595
	South Staffs Council
	2nd payment rates
	         889.00
	-
	889.00

	103596
	C E Gracey
	Petty cash ink cartridges – stationery – keys cut – cleaning materials
	96.11
	3.67
	99.78

	103597
	BG Ground Maintenance
	Ground maintenance – March 
	          451.00
	90.20
	541.20

	103598
	Midland Chilled Foods
	T/R stock April
	699.64
	-
	699.64

	103599
	Severn Trent Water Ltd
	Water bill ECC October – April 2017
	        1753.01
	-
	1753.01

	103600
	RBL Poppy Appeal
	Donation
	          85.00
	-
	85.00

	103601
	
	
	
	
	

	SO
	Salaries
	Tearoom £5381.66 Administration £3373.74
	
	
	

	DD
	Utilities
	Phone & broadband £143.26
	
	
	


The payments made & cheques raised were proposed by Councillor Bob Bradburn seconded by Councillor Beryl Tarbuck and carried, Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.

A statement of Income & Expenditure up to 30th April 2017 was presented; this was proposed by Councillor Bert Gibbons
seconded by Councillor June Smallman and carried. Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
A statement of Income & Expenditure for the Community Centre Refurbishment up to 30th April 2017 was presented; this was proposed by Councillor Denise Clifft and seconded by Councillor Bryn Whitehouse and carried.
A statement of Income & Expenditure for the Tearoom up to 30th April 2017 was present, this was proposed by Councillor Maureen Billingsley and seconded by Councillor Beryl Tarbuck and carried. Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
2016/17 Accounts internally audited proposed by Councillor Bob Bradburn seconded by Councillor June smallman and carried. Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.  The accounts will now be audited externally and will then be complete.
10.. SNEYD LANE – FLOODING  - In the absence of Councillor Mandy Cole deferred until the next meeting.
11. WESTCROFT – Councillor June Smallman commented that Cheryl Makeham from the County Council was going to her 
regarding a site visit, the clerk will chase up. Councillor June Smallman commented on the fingerpost and will check it
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12. BROAD LANE – FOOTPATHS – Councillor Beryl Tarbuck commented on the condition of the paths along Broad Lane in the Wood Farm area, the problem of the weeds encroaching the paths and also the debris & mess from the ongoing works, the clerk will report.  Councillor Beryl Tarbuck commented on the chicane area which has needed attention for a while, and requested a site visit.
13. UPPER SNEYD ROAD – DRAINS  - No work carried out.
14  BROWNSHORE PRE-SCHOOL – This is now being recovered through the small claims court.
15. DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT  - Councillors David Clifft & Peter Lever commented on the proposals for The Old Brickworks Site and the ROF Westcroft
16. DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING 12TH JUNE 2016
17. CLOSURE

CHAIRMAN







DATE

